SUTHERLAND

LEGAL ALERT

April 25, 2013

Hate the Sin, Love the Sinner: MTC's Financial Institution Apportionment Effort

The Multistate Tax Commission's (MTC) Financial Institutions Working Group held its monthly meeting on April 23, 2013 to discuss a proposed apportionment formula for financial institutions.

By way of background, since 2007 the Working Group has examined whether the MTC's special financial apportionment regulations, which were adopted in 1994 and applied by many states, are in need of revision. In recent months, the Working Group, which consists of representatives from states and industry, has been examining whether to include loans in the property factor and the best method to source them. Under the existing MTC rules, loans are sourced for property factor purposes based on where the preponderance of the substantive contacts relating to a loan has occurred. This process considers five factors: solicitation, investigation, negotiation, approval and administration of the loan (the aptly named SINAA test).

Sutherland Observation: There was some confusion in recent months about whether the Working Group had returned to square one on its five-year effort to redesign the financial institution apportionment rules. See prior Sutherland coverage here.

The meeting began by examining a newly proposed apportionment formula for financial institutions, developed by MTC economist Elliot Dubin. The proposal seeks to mitigate the perceived bias of attributing the location of the loans to only one state by utilizing a five-factor formula that is comprised of: "sales, tangible property (including self produced intellectual property such as computer software), financial assets such as loans and loan pools, wages and salaries, and number of employees." However, as Dubin acknowledged, the proposal does not address the primary focus of the Working Group discussions: the sourcing of receipts from lending. Dubin's full analysis and proposal can be found here.

Music to My Ears

The Working Group proceeded to discuss the proposed formula while listening to the soundtrack from a telephone participant's hold music. While grooving to the upbeat 1980s music, members of the Working Group acknowledged that the study of a new apportionment formula was premature given the unresolved issue of how to source loans and whether to retain the property factor. After some discussion, the Working Group reached a consensus that the property factor should be included, but a more workable solution, other than SINAA, should be studied for the sourcing of loans.

Sutherland Observation: Many of the participating states view SINAA as "inadministrable" and too complex to be an efficient method of sourcing. In fact, some states even acknowledged that if no workable solution on the sourcing of loans can be reached, they would consider excluding loans from the property factor.

The next meeting is scheduled for May 21, 2013 at 3:30 p.m. Stayed tuned for further MTC Financial Institutions Working Group developments.

 $\hbox{@}\,2013$ Sutherland Asbill & Brennan LLP. All Rights Reserved.

This communication is for general informational purposes only and is not intended to constitute legal advice or a recommended course of action in any given situation. This communication is not intended to be, and should not be, relied upon by the recipient in making decisions of a legal nature with respect to the issues discussed herein. The recipient is encouraged to consult independent counsel before making any decisions or taking any action concerning the matters in this communication. This communication does not create an attorney-client relationship between Sutherland and the recipient.

SUTHERLAND

If you have any questions about this Legal Alert, please feel free to contact any of the attorneys listed below or the Sutherland attorney with whom you regularly work.

Michele Borens	202.383.0936	michele.borens@sutherland.com
Jonathan A. Feldman	404.853.8189	jonathan.feldman@sutherland.com
Jeffrey A. Friedman	202.383.0718	jeff.friedman@sutherland.com
Todd A. Lard	202.383.0909	todd.lard@sutherland.com
Carley A. Roberts	916.241.0502	carley.roberts@sutherland.com
Marc A. Simonetti	212.389.5015	marc.simonetti@sutherland.com
Eric S. Tresh	404.853.8579	eric.tresh@sutherland.com
W. Scott Wright	404.853.8374	scott.wright@sutherland.com
Douglas Mo	916.241.0505	douglas.mo@sutherland.com
Prentiss Willson	916.241.0504	prentiss.willson@sutherland.com
Pilar Mata	202.383.0116	pilar.mata@sutherland.com
Jack Trachtenberg	212.389.5055	jack.trachtenberg@sutherland.com
Mary C. Alexander	202.383.0881	mary.alexander@sutherland.com
Andrew D. Appleby	212.389.5042	andrew.appleby@sutherland.com
Zachary T. Atkins	404.853.8312	zachary.atkins@sutherland.com
Madison J. Barnett	404.853.8191	madison.barnett@sutherland.com
Todd G. Betor	202.383.0855	todd.betor@sutherland.com
Scott A. Booth	202.383.0256	scott.booth@sutherland.com
Christopher N. Chang	212.389.5068	christopher.chang@sutherland.com
Miranda K. Davis	404.853.8242	miranda.davis@sutherland.com
Timothy A. Gustafson	916.241.0507	tim.gustafson@sutherland.com
Sahang-Hee Hahn	212.389.4028	sahang-hee.hahn@sutherland.com
Saabir S. Kapoor	202.383.0819	saabir.kapoor@sutherland.com
Charles C. Kearns	202.383.0864	charlie.kearns@sutherland.com
Jessica L. Kerner	212.389.5009	jessica.kerner@sutherland.com
Shane A. Lord	404.853.8091	shane.lord@sutherland.com
Suzanne M. Palms	404.853.8074	suzanne.palms@sutherland.com
Kathryn E. Pittman	202.383.0826	kathryn.pittman@sutherland.com
David A. Pope	212.389.5048	david.pope@sutherland.com
Maria M. Todorova	404.853.8214	maria.todorova@sutherland.com